ONEIDA COUNTY
800 Park Avenue ¢ Utica, New York 13501

Request for Action

Anthony J. Picente, Jr. Gerald J. Fiorini
County Executive Chairman, Board of Legislators

Date: 4/7/2025

Originating Department:  Emergency Services

Request made by: Eric Townsend, Coordinator
Request Type: Contracts
Regarding: Stop-DWI - 2025 Selective Enforcement Patrols

Dear County Executive Picente:

For your review please a proposed Stop-DWI agreement with the Village of Yorkville for
2025 Selective Enforcement Patrols. Per the agreement, the County will fund the Village with
$14,286.41 for its police department to conduct patrols, purchase related equipment and attend
relevant training(s), all of which enhances the mission of the Stop-DWI Program. The term of
this agreement is January 1, 2025 through December 31, 2025. The County is reimbursed
through DWI funds generated within the County.

Assuming this agreement meets with your approval, I respectfully request that it be forwarded
to the Board of Legislators for its review, including approval for this agreement to serve as a
template for the below-noted police agencies to conduct 2025 Selective Enforcement Patrols.
Each template-derivative agreement will be the same, except for the municipality name and
dollar amount. The 2025 Selective Enforcement Patrols contract amounts are as follows:

Village of Yorkville Police Department $14,286.41
Oneida County Sheriff’s Office $150,000.00
Village of Whitesboro Police Department $5,000.00
City of Rome Police Department $12,662.26
City of Utica Police Department $15,592.93
Town of New Hartford Police Department $11.346.74
Village of New York Mills Police Department $6,111.66

Thank you for your attention and consideration.



Sincerely,

W Hreme-




